
John Alley, Jim & Sue Andrews, Larry Beeman (father of Jason), Joe & Virginia Black, Evelyn 
Brown,  Nancy Chamberlain, Sandra Cole, Becky Cooper,  Alma Cummins, Wayne Darwin (Gerrie 
Hartwigsen’s brother), Melvin and Roberta Dixon (parents of Mary Jurgensmeyer),  Jackie Farrell, Nina 
Fuhr (daughter of Reese & Sue Warden), Delson Heasley (brother of Duron and Denvard Heasley), 

Beulah Hawkins, George & Modena Hostetler, Bonita Hurst, Charlotte Irvine, Paul Jeffries, Maxine Jones, Mildred 
Kindall, Jimmy Langston,  Paul Lessly, Carter Letterman (grandson of Darrell & Dana Hannah),  Donna Massey, 
Shirley  Mayberry, Hubert Melton, Charlie Robinson,  Karen Robinson, Irene Robinson, John & Blanche Ross, 
Roxie Schoppaul, Lewis Taber, Vivian Trammel, Bill Voyles (father of Cathy Williams), Debbie Wall (daughter of Jim & 
Ann Dando),  Geraldine Weaver. 

  RECENT PRAYER CONCERNS  
 
 

♦ Charlie Robinson has been moved to Room 125 in Magnolia 
Square. 
♦ Paul Scott is in Springfield Rehab Room A1. 
♦ Heather Burnum had her appendix taken out and is feeling better. 
♦ Alex Dowdy had outpatient knee surgery Thursday. 
♦ Ivon Turner had knee surgery Thursday and is in Cox S. Room 

815. 
♦ Renee Bess had outpatient surgery last Tuesday. 
♦ Lenette Hebrink had outpatient knee surgery last Monday and is home. 
♦ Nadine Dunigan, Ken Stewart’s mother, is in Cox South Room 204. 
 
 
SYMPATHY IS EXTENDED TO:  Jack and Chris Miller on the loss of 
Jack’s brother-in-law, Gene Stewart.  
   
 

DON’T FORGET TO BRING YOUR CARDS FOR THE  
CULLINGWORTH AND HOLTON FAMILIES  

Assembly Schedule 
Sunday 
Worship                 8:15 &  10:30 AM 
Bible Study                          9:30  AM  
Evening           6:00  PM 
Wednesday 
Ladies Bible Class       10:00 AM 
Bible Classes    7:00 PM 

OUR ELDERS 
Ervin Dock            Orin Robinson 
Harold Hadley       Holland Smithson                                    
Venton Haskins     Lowell Thomas 
Don Johnson         Darrel York 
 

OUR DEACONS 
Dewayne Chainey    Jeff Klein 
Bruce Chilton           Duane Lindsey 
Carlton Cole             Robert Miller 
Brian Dahl                Mike Powers 
Tom Edwards           Garry Robinson 
Robert Foster            David Smith 
Doug Johnson           Scott Thrasher 
David Kail                Charles Todd 
 

OUR MINISTERS 
Joe Bright           Preaching Minister 
Dwight Samuel  Associate Minister 
Bryce Kidwell   Youth Minister 

Church Office             417-883-2044 
Grapevine                   417-881-4640 
Fax                               417-883-4973 
E-Mail: 
sunsetcocspfld@sunsetchurchofchrist.org 
Web Page:  

www.sunsetchurchofchrist.org  

Statistics  3/9/08 
Bible Class                                     395 
AM   Worship                                672 
       (1st-247 & 2nd-425) 
PM Worship                                   332 
Wednesday                                     286 
Contribution                             
Budget                                      
 

March 16, 2008 

 

CONTINUING  
PRAYER 

 CONCERNS  

      1222 W. SUNSET SPRINGFIELD, MO 65807 

  

  
 
 God continues to send new people our way.  Last Sunday 

morning we had the privilege of welcoming Doug and Stacey 
Erdahl to our church family.  We met this couple through our Angel 
Food Ministry and have been delighted to get to know them better.  
Then on Sunday afternoon, one of our teens, Jacob Sewell, was 
baptized into Christ.  We rejoice with Jacob and his parents, Mike 

and Terri Sewell and grandparents, Richard and Pat Roberts. 
 
 Congratulations to Zach Drake, nephew of Bill and Susan Mincks.  At the 
Lady Bear’s final game in Hammons Center, Zach was selected to participate in the 
Great Southern shoot out.  He had to make a lay up, free throw and three pointer, all 
within 30 seconds.  He did it!  And he won $100.00 dollars! 
 
 Next Sunday is Easter and we anticipate a large crowd.  It would be helpful 
to have as many as possible of our regular members who would come to the early 
service rather than the late one.  Let’s all be sure and welcome the guests who will be 
with us, possibly for the first time. 
 
 LTC is this coming weekend.  Our group will be traveling to Kansas City on 
Friday and returning on Saturday evening.  Pray all their hard work will be rewarded!  
Have a great week… 
 
       Joe 

 Family Focus 

 
NEW DIRECTORIES 

 
WE WILL BE MAKING 
NEW DIRECTORIES,  SO 
PLEASE TURN IN ANY AD-
DRESS, TELEPHONE, 
CELL PHONE, E-MAIL OR 
JOB TELEPHONE 
CHANGES TO THE OF-
FICE. 



 

FAMILY CALENDAR 

Elder’s Meeting 
    This afternoon at 2:30. 
LTC Meeting to finalize Travel Plans etc. 
    Meet this afternoon @ 5:15 before evening service. 
Sunday Evening Prayer Group  
   Will meet this evening at 5:30pm. 
Ladies’ Monday Quilting & Sewing Group  
   Meets @ 10:00 AM. 
Scrap Booking Monday Night 
   Meets @ 6:00.  Questions, call Elaina Treat. 
Monday Night Outreach Group Three 
   Meets Monday @ 6:00 PM. 
Ladies’ Breakfast Tuesday at 8:30 AM 
   Price Cutter’s restaurant on E. Battlefield. 
Caring and Sharing Support Group 
   Meets every Tuesday @ 6:00 PM.  Name changed from 
   Mental Wellness Support Group 
Ladies’ Wednesday Morning Bible Class 
   Meets @ 10:00 AM. 
Wednesday Night Meals 
   Cancelled until further notice. 
Jetsetter’s Potluck March 23 
   The potluck will be after evening services. 
Health Issues and Cancer Support Group March 25 
   Meet at 6:00 PM (new time).  Tammy with GYN Cancer 

Alliance will speak on various gynecological cancers in-
cluding ovarian and cervical cancers and the Gardasil 
shot.  Important info for all ages.  Everyone is welcome.  
Questions call Joyce Strejcek.   

Informational Health Fair 
   Saturday March 29th from 9:00am to 2:00pm.   
Packages of Love Thursday May 8th 
   Assembly will be 6:00pm in the Fellowship Hall.   
Senior Fishing Trip 
    Monday, June 9th.  Questions, see Lowell DeBusk. 
Monterrey Mexico Trip 
    June 13-21st.  Questions, see Dwight Samuel.  

 
 

    
 

    It’s that time of the Spring Semester that all kids dream 
about, Spring Break! I can’t believe it’s finally here, but I’m 
glad it is, everyone deserves it. I’m starting to like this warm 
weather thing; hopefully we’ll get to enjoy some more of it in 
the days to come! This has been a pretty eventful week and 
weekend but another big event is coming up! LTC is finally 
here, I know all the kids have been working hard and are all 
excited to go and do their thing. Please keep them in your 
prayers as they make their final preparations.   Let’s have 
another great week!                                         Bryce 
 

 AWY Night – is tonight @ Rogersville. If you signed my list 
 to go, be responsible and make plans to go! Don’t back out at 
 the last minute! Vans will leave at 5:25pm and be back by 
 8:30. 
 

 LTC – will be Friday and Saturday in Kansas City! Be sure 
 to come to the meeting this afternoon for travel details. 
 

 Other Upcoming Dates: 
March 
Sun. Mar. 16 AWY Night @ Rogersville  
Mar. 21-22 LTC in KC 
Sun. Mar. 30 LTC Night  
 

 April 
Thurs. April 3 TNB @ Brian and Susan Johnson’s 
April 11-13 AWY Retreat 
Tues. April 15  TNT @ the Klein’s  
Sat. April 19 Mystery Night 
Sun. April 20 AWY Night @ Brookline 
Sun. April 27 SNAC @ the Wood’s; Sr. Stuff due; RSVP 

for the Banquet 
Tues. April 29 TNT @ the Hostetler’s 

Youth Activities 
Care Group Three 
   Linda Chambliss, Vernoise Chambliss, Barbara Dahl, Lowell 

& Wilda DeBusk, Ervin & Sandra Dock, Gerri Hartwigsen, 
Don & Nancy Johnson, Janice Looney, Roy & Donna 
Massey, Jack Owen, Emma Lou Thomas and Jeff & Diane 
Ziegler need to pick  up their cards. 

 

This N That 
Spring is a reminder of new beginnings and fresh starts.  There 
are four families at Sunset that are anxiously awaiting their first 
grandchild this spring/summer. Below is the information on our 
kids; some of you have asked for their addresses.  We ask that 
you remember our children and grandchildren in your prayers 
that their new beginnings will be joyous, and that the next gen-
eration will learn, grow and worship in God’s word. 
 

 Tom and Christine Williams (son of Paul and Vicki Williams) 
544 E. LaSalle, Springfield, MO  65807  July 30th a  girl 
 

 James and Jennifer Miller (son of Robert and Donna Miller) 
5324 N. Oak Apt. H101, Springdale, AR. 72764  April 18th a girl 
registered at Target and Wal-Mart 
 

 Matt and Angie Foster (son of Rick and Debby Foster) 
10011 Chevy Chase Dr., Houston, TX  77042  April,  being sur-
prised!  Registered at Baby’s R Us and Target 
 

 Mike and Jennifer Schulte (daughter of Bobby and Karen Fos-
ter) 
1445 Russell St., Berkley, CA  94702  May 27th, a girl registered 
at Target and Wal-Mart 
 

  Tidbit of the Week 
 

“A baby is born with a need to be loved and never outgrows 
it”.                          Frank A Clark                                                       

 

LTC PRACTICE SCHEDULE 
Today                Thursday March 20th 
2:00-3:00 - All Puppets             Final Run Through 
3:15-4:15 - Small Groups         6:30 - 7:00 - Pizza  
4:30-5:30 - Large Chorus                   (church’s treat) 
 

                 7:00 - 9:00  -  Full  
             Rehearsal 

  RECEPTION FOR BONITA HURST’S 90TH BIRTHDAY 
    10:00 AM UNTIL 11:30 AM  SATURDAY MARCH 22ND  

OZARK NURSING AND CARE 
                 4516 N RIVERSIDE ROAD  OZARK MO 

Little Youth Spring Fling 
 

April  9th, right after second service, we'll have lunch in 
the fellowship hall and then go to Nathanial Green Park. 

 

Be sure to sign up on the Little Youth Bulletin Board if 
you can help with this event.  Questions, see Brian Dahl.  

SUNSET MINISTRIES 
 

HEALTH ISSUES/CANCER SUPPORT GROUP 
MEETS EVERY FOURTH TUESDAY AT 6:00PM 

(NOTE THE TIME CHANGE) 
 

The “Cancer Support Group” has expanded to include 
other health issues besides cancer.  This ministry was 
started because of the numbers of church members and 
their families who had cancer.  Jackie Givens and Joyce 
Strejcek were instrumental in organizing this group and 
coordinating the meetings and programs with the local 
chapter of the American Cancer Society. 
 

The primary objective of this group is to share fellowship  
and to learn more about a disease so prevalent among us.   
We also learn more about new medical practices and drugs 
which may be crucial in our treatments. 
 

We are beginning to have speakers who, not only address 
cancer issues but, also address other health concerns 
which can affect all of us. 
 

This support group is not only for Sunset members and 
their families; anyone is welcome.  If you have any ques-
tions, call Joyce Strejcek, Debbie Foster or Angie Klein. 
 

Next week we will highlight the “Leadership Training for 
Christ” (LTC) ministry.   


